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Lethbridge School Division 
Special Meeting – July 20, 2020 

Enclosure #2  

MEMORANDUM 
 
March 26, 2021 
 
To: Board of Trustees 
 
From: Christine Lee, Associate Superintendent, Business Affairs 
 
RE: Performance Infrastructure Program 
 
Background 
On July 20, 2020 by way of Special Meeting, the Board of Trustees approved the awarding of 
RFP for Energy and Infrastructure Improvement Projects to Johnson Controls. See Board Memo 
attached.  
 
Lethbridge School Division Facility Services has been working with Johnson Controls on 
Technical energy audits to determine scope of the project. Johnson Controls has tendered the 
project and has provided a financial summary scenario for consideration. 
 
The initial business case of a comprehensive energy replacement project that will impact 9 
schools is approximately $4.1 million. These projects would be funded through Infrastructure 
Maintenance and Renewal (IMR) funds that have been deferred for this project. 
 
Further Shovel Ready projects have been provided that could be funded by 2021-2022 Capital 
Maintenance and Renewal (CMR) funding from the Province once the available funding has 
been announced. These projects are estimated to be around $3.6 million. 
 
It is estimated that the school division would save more than $200,000 annually on utility costs, 
have created 51 jobs, and a local economic impact of $12.4 million when the full project is 
completed.  
 
Facility Services is still assessing each project and some projects may be interchanged within 
the listings. 
 
Administration is seeking high level Board approval to engage in a contract with Johnson 
Controls for the Comprehensive Project of approximately $4.1 million to be funded by IMR and 
with approval to amend the contract for approximately $3.6 million should adequate CMR 
funding be approved. 
 
Recommendation 
The Board approves that administration may enter into a contract with Johnson Controls LLP 
for the Performance Infrastructure Program as presented under the condition that these 
projects are funded through available IMR and CMR funding available. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Christine Lee 
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